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Dave Cool Memorial Icebreaker 2018 Regatta (“Regatta”)
Notice of Race & Sailing Instructions (“SIs”)

Regatta SIs are amended as follows: The scheduled dates of the Regatta are changed to May 12-13, 2018.



Amendment #1
Wayzata Yacht Club (“WYC”)
2018 Notice of Race & Sailing Instructions (“SIs”)

WYC’s SIs are amended as follows:
1. Schedule of Races: Dave Cool Memorial Icebreaker Regatta is changed to May 12-13, 2018.
2. J/24 Rumble scheduled for May 13, 2018 is cancelled. 
3. Per section 7.2 of WYC SI’s, on May 13, 2018, WYC club races will NOT be held for J/22 or J/24 for A Series #1 or Champ Series #1 counted towards the A Series or Championship Series, even if the RC holds a start for such class(es) for such Sunday afternoon race.




Posted: April 20, 2018 @ 6:00 pm

Terry Foster				Kevin Kenny
WYC Race Chairman			WYC Chief Judge



Weathermark Article Draft:

Pay Attention to WYC Announcements!

This winter has been historic!  Only a week or so ago, Al and Alma’s reported approx. 28 inches of ice in Cooks Bay on Lake Minnetonka. Since then, we’ve endured freezing temperatures and 12-17 inches of new snow.  Unfortunately, ice is still being created on the lake.

In light of these conditions, the WYC Board of Directors and WYC Race Committee are actively monitoring the ice situation on Lake Minnetonka and, as part of these discussions, the WYC Race Committee and J/22 and J/24 Fleets have changed the Dave Cool Memorial Icebreaker to May 12-13, 2018.

As you may know, the final Schedule of Races was posted on the WYC website in early March, and printed in the WYC 2018 Race Program during the first week of April.  The schedule is set.  Only individual modifications will be made.

It is our intention to take it one day at a time.

Should WYC or the Race Committee determines additional time is necessary to get boats into the marina or determines extreme or hazardous sailing conditions exist on Lake Minnetonka (whether due to ice or cold water), a race(s) may be cancelled on an individual, ad-hoc basis.

So, please pay attention to further WYC announcements!  

While the WYC Notice Board is the official record, we will try to distribute amendments to the Schedule of Races via email and the Weathermark as they become known.

Stay tuned …

